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Horticultural Society Summer Show 

3RD SEPTEMBER 2022 
From 1pm at Lloyd Hall 

 

 

    

 

OUTWOOD 

VILLAGE SHOW 

and 
 

 

 

with local stalls, tombola, grand prize draw 
and games 

Refreshments including BBQ and bar 

 

With music from the Lingfield Silver Band 
 



The best home 
to be in is 
your own
Having Home Instead Senior Care 
help me around the 
house means I don’t 
have to go anywhere.

If, like Stanley, you would like to remain 
in your own home, we can help. 

homeinstead.co.uk/reigate  
or call 01737 529 793
Each Home Instead Senior Care® franchise office is independently 
owned and operated. Copyright © Home Instead Senior Care 2019.

COMPANIONSHIP  |  MEALS AND NUTRITION 

PERSONAL CARE  |  MEMORY CARE

PAChandyman

serv ces

Tel: 01342 843348 | 07711 939370 | www.pac-handyman.co.uk
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PAC Handyman Services is 
your local solution to everyday
building, maintenance and 
installation projects within 
the home and garden. 



The Show needs a bank of helpers to make it happen 
on 

Saturday 3rd September

Please say you will help, either on the day and/or before, 
even if you can only spend an hour or so.

If there is a particular stall you would like to help with, 
please let us know.

A quick phone call to say yes will make us really happy!
01342 843661

David and Sandra Crittell
davidcrittell@yahoo,co,uk

OUTWOOD VILLAGE SHOW 2022

BRENDA SLAVIN
Brenda Slavin nee Fielder passed away in her sleep on 29th June. Born in London 
she spent her early years in Marl House, Outwood, and brought her three daughters
up in South Nutfield.  She later moved to West Sussex.  She leaves behind Glynis, 
Sarah, and Caroline. 
Service to be held at Worthing Crematorium, Tuesday 9th August, 10.30am.
Bright flowers only, no funeral arrangements.  Co-operative funeralcare, Worthing

glynishowgego@gmail.com

WANTED
Amateur Philatelist willing to sort a large collection of stamps, most 
are probably valueless but any of use to a collector to be sold for 

Outwood Royal British Legion.  
Please contact 842583



Rector's Ramblings
CHURCH NEWS

In the summer months of August and September the 
harvest in the fields around us is very much in full swing 
and depending on what is being harvested, may even 
already be over.  The hay harvest, which began in June 
is now over and ‘All is safely gathered in, ere the winter 
storms begin’.  Crops of maize and barley are being 
harvested as I write this letter and by the time you are 
reading this in August the wheat harvest will be under 
way.  Not far away from us in Kent, the hop harvest will 
begin in September whilst the fruit and vegetable harvest 
takes place throughout the summer months according 
to the particular crop grown. 

Most of our country’s wheat is homegrown but a lot of our food is sourced from 
abroad.  The war in Ukraine has made us very aware of our dependence on other 
nations for our food.  Perhaps like me, you had no idea until recently that most of 
our sunflower oil came from Ukraine or even that Ukraine was the ‘breadbasket of 
Europe’.  And even though we don’t import wheat from Ukraine, the war there has 
pushed up the price of all wheat and so the cost of our daily bread, along with many 
other foodstuffs, has risen in recent months.
Whilst the rising price of food and energy has made us all think about our food 
shopping more, harvest time is always a good moment to think about our food and 
where it comes from.  In the first instance we might say it comes from the shop, 
whether locally or a large supermarket, but recent events have made us more aware 
of the food chain and its connections to other countries and dependence on stable 
and peaceful conditions throughout the world.  We are lucky in Outwood to have 
some very good local producers and sellers of well raised and well sourced food but 
at least half our food in this country is imported and processed food may contain 
food ingredients from around the globe.  For example, according to Global Food 
Security (a UK cross-government food security programme), a chocolate biscuit 
bought in a British shop and made in a British factory may well contain salt from 
China; calcium sulphate from India; palm oil from Southeast Asia; whey from New 
Zealand; milk and wheat from the EU; sugar from the Caribbean; and cocoa from 
South America.



CHURCH NEWS

With love and prayers

Nicholas                                                                                                   

Revd Nicholas Calver
The Rectory, 5 The Acorns, Smallfield RH6 9QJ

Email: nicholas.calver@btinternet.com                                    Tel:  01342 842224

In church we are celebrating Harvest Festival at St John the Baptist on September 
18th.  But whether you’re there or not, this is the season of not only giving thanks 
for our food and giving thanks for our farmers but also being aware of the places 
far away in which the food has been harvested by people often earning very little 
money.  It is a time to be aware not only how of how dependant we are on other 
people but also how precious our food is – it is the very stuff of life and we often 
take it for granted.
Earlier this year (in my April letter) I was talking about how each breath you take 
is holy.  Each breath you take is inspiration, not just in a physical sense of filling 
your lungs but also in a spiritual sense of filling your soul with the breath of life, 
the life-giving force of the Holy Spirit of God.  The same is true of each mouthful 
of food you take.  It is no coincidence that Jesus used bread and wine as a way of 
communicating his body and blood, his life, to his disciples.  The Holy Spirit of 
God is in all life and we when take food, whether grown or reared, into ourselves 
we take in not just physical nutrition but spiritual nourishment as well.  The great 
Scottish Bible commentator, William Barclay, pointed out in his commentary on 
the Gospel of John, that St John has no account of the Last Supper in his Gospel. 
Instead, he brings in his teaching about it in ‘the story of a picnic meal on a hillside 
near Bethsaida’, in other words, the feeding of the 5000.  He says, when talking 
about Holy Communion, that it is:
	 . . . a special appointment with God, but John held with all his heart that every 
	 meal, in the humblest home, in the richest palace, beneath the canopy of the sky 
	 with only the grass for a carpet, is a sacrament.  John refused to limit the 	
	 presence of Christ to an ecclesiastical environment and a correctly liturgical 	
	 service.
Every meal, every mouthful is an appointment with God.  Try to remember that 
from time to time as you bite into your chocolate biscuit, healthier apple or slice 
of bread.  
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D C Read Builders & Landscapers

‘Quality Workmanship’
01342 843023                                                   07706 467803                info@dcreadbuilders.vpweb.co.uk          

www.dcreadbuilders.co.uk

Outside In Locksmiths

Available 24 Hours

0800 772 39 72

Domestic, Commercial, Landlord.

Lock Outs, New Locks,
Lock Repairs.

Wooden, Upvc, Composite 
and Aluminium doors locks 

repaired.

Fully Insured. 

Free Quotes.

outsideinlocksmiths.co.uk

miss.oliviam@icloud.com
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OUTWOOD WI

JULY REPORT

It was a gorgeously sunny afternoon when we met this month and spirits were 
high. The sales table reflected the season as it was full of home-grown vegetables 
and flowers.  We shared suggestions for days out to the coast, theatre and other 
places of interest – our members are definitely more outward looking again after 
these past years of uncertainty.

Our speaker this month was Mary Forlenza, who has researched the lives of 
women whose actions have had an impact on the rights and status of women 
across the world.  Mary spoke entertainingly of her personal experiences of 
being a woman in a man’s world; her interest began in her youth when she was 
disgusted to find that a book in the library entitled “One Thousand Famous Lives” 
contained only five women, and she has been redressing the balance ever since 
with her lively and educational talks.  Mary stressed that the key to supporting 
less fortunate women around the world today is through learning: a theme high on 
our WI priorities.  We heard about Adelaide Hoodless who in 1897 began the first 
WI in Ontario, Canada, focusing on domestic education.  We were then taken on 
a journey through the achievements of key campaigners, such as Marie Stopes 
in childbirth planning and parenting, and Rosa Parks in racial equality, before 
ending with a reminder of the genius observational comedy of Victoria Wood 
whose depiction of the ordinary lives of women today reminded us how far we 
have come.  We ended with laughter (as we often do at our meetings!) but also 
with a feeling of gratitude to those women whose bravery had contributed to our 
well-being and rights today.

Our next meeting will be our summer lunch on August 2nd.
Elizabeth  Dyke

Property Maintenance  -  Gutter Cleaning  -  Pressure Washing
Fascias  -  Cladding  -  Soffits  -  Pointing

Driveways  -  Re-Turfing
Tel: 07948 187051

B&P
*****
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Credit cards 
accepted

 PLUMBING   &   BATHROOMS
• Plumbing • Boiler • Bathroom – Installations & Maintenance
• Accessible Bathroom Adaptions • Wet Rooms • Cloakrooms

• Electrics, Plastering, Carpentry, Tiling, Decorating & General Maintenance
• Boiler Service • Landlord Gas Safety Inspections • Powerflushing

FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE call 07850 373955 or 01737 823888
www.homewoodheating.co.uk

166988

Would you like your grass cut every day?
Large or small garden

We can help 
Unique automated grass cutting service

From only £9/week

Contact Bob Fromant 
M:  07828 304923      
E:  fromaint@gmail.com                  
W: www.fromaint.co.uk

Free quote & garden survey
Garden Maintenance professional

Robotic lawnmower specialist
Fully insured

50% OFF     1st Month Grass Cut                 Quote Outwood News
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NATURE WATCH

Mike F Johnson

The Lark Ascending
George Meredith

                		          	 He rises and begins to round
				             	 He drops the silver chain of sound
				             	 Of many links without a break
				             	 In chirrup, whistle, slur and shake.

Just a couple of weeks ago I paused, whilst out with Tess when I spotted two larks in their 
characteristic circling, rising flight and was spellbound as they flew higher and higher singing 
their beautiful song until they and their melody just melted into the blue yonder. This repeated 

vision is captured in glorious detail by the poet George Meredith in his poem The Lark Ascending 
written in 1881, of which the above quotation is the first four of some one hundred and twenty-two 
lines, and was the inspiration for the orchestral work by Ralph Vaughan Williams, first performed 
in 1920, that similarly captures this joy of nature.

The hot weather in in June and early July certainly gave a boost to the emergence of butterflies 
that so silently flit from flower to flower and light up both the environment and our mood.  Red 
admirals, peacocks and small whites were followed with commas, speckled woods and that bane 
of gardener’s the large white aka the cabbage white.  I had two sightings of spotted brimstones with 
their almost neon yellow wings and, in a clearing in the wood at the top of Hornecourt Hill, a small 
pearl bordered fritillary. 
Glenn Biddles has reported a number of very interesting events.  The first concerns a recent early 
morning fishing trip when Glenn spotted a female kite flying off her nest and calling a couple of 
fledging birds to follow, which they did and Glenn and his friend delayed their fishing for nearly 
an hour whist they continued to watch, completely mesmerised, by this training behaviour.  Glenn 
also mentioned that he had been given a moth trap by his wife Julie as a birthday present.  He sets 
the trap to catch night flying moths and has been amazed at both the numbers of moths and the 
different species, which appear under the egg box material in the base.  I find the study of moths 
is a difficult subject as there just so many species and many of them, especially the micro moths, 
have such minor differences.  However, micro moths apart the finds included some larger and more 
easily identified species such as the large Elephant hawk moth (Deilaphila elpenor) with its pink- 
and buff- coloured wings and body.  It is widely distributed, is active in June and July and feeds on 
nectar, which results in it being an excellent pollinator.  Another striking find was the Peppered 
moth (Biston betularia), which has wings that span 44-56mms, are white in colour but literally 
peppered with black dots that provide perfect camouflage.  It is widely
distributed in the UK and feeds on, amongst many others, blackthorn, hawthorn, 
silver birch and bramble.  Although fairly common this moth is not often seen 
because it is a night flier and it is a master of disguise.  The caterpillars mimic 
both the shape and the colour of the twig they rest on.  The adult butterfly also 
comes in a darker or melanistic form, which developed in response to the effects 
of the industrial revolution, when, as the soot and carbon from coal burning 
gradually blackened the trunks of trees and the environment in industrial areas, 
the light-coloured form died off to be replaced by the darker version.  This 
excellent example of evolution in action has given it the name of Darwin’s moth.
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Local teenager looking for;
Dog Walking, Dog Sitting, 

Baby Sitting, House Sitting, 
Gardening/Lawn Mowing, 

Car Washing 
and any other small jobs.

Please contact Patrick Smith
patchgymnast@aol.com

07884 121110

U
UKCraftFairs.com

Connecting the
Arts and Crafts

community

BABYSITTING
Reliable teenage 

girl from 
Outwood 

available for 
babysitting.

Please contact Aine Martin
07462 275707 

Burstow Group of St Catherine’s Hospice

BLUEBELL WALK
SUNDAY 24th APRIL
Teas and Home-made cakes

                                  Join us for an afternoon walk through beautiful woodlands

followed by teas at the cricket pavilion.
FROM NATIONAL TRUST CAR PARK

OUTWOOD COMMON 2pm      
Families Welcome           Dogs on leads

 DONATIONS to St Catherine’s Hospice

                     Teas served at CRICKET PAVILION by kind permission of OCC

 for details: Angie, 01342 843718  
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Burstow Friends of St Catherine's Hospice
Unwanted Mugs Needed

Thank you to everyone who has already donated mugs for our
'Mug Tombola' stall which we will be running again at this 

year's Outwood Village Show.  

More mugs are needed. If you have any to donate please 
contact Angie on 01342 843718, challis668@btinternet.com

Back by popular demand!
Call My Bluff Wine Tasting Evening

Saturday October 29th

Lloyd Hall, 7pm for 7.30pm

Think you know your Sancerre from your 
Sauvignon Blanc, your Merlot from your Malbec?

Join us for a wine tasting event with a difference 
- in the style of the game show 'Call My Bluff'.  

Put your wine knowledge to the test in this light-hearted evening.
Tickets £30 including 2 Course Supper with coffee and an exciting 

selection of wines for tasting plus £5 worth of raffle tickets.
Please book early to avoid disapppointment by contacting Laura 

on 01342 843228 or email stch@alchemists.me.uk

Thank you from the ladies of St Cath's team.
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Home or Office 
Desktop – Laptop – Network

Specialists
We Come to You!

On-site or pickup and return service

Fixed price repairs - 1000+ Clients       
30 yrs+ experience - No Fix No Fee 

Call Steve or Caroline  
01342 834267             

07771 666759
enquiries@sensiblepcsolutions.co.uk              

www.SensiblepcSolutions.co.uk 

KEEPING OUTWOOD 
BUG FREE FOR 25 YEARS
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CHARTERED DESIGNERS
PROJECT MANAGERS

Architecture   v Interior Design
Engineering   v Surveying

Town Planning   v   Project Management

For all aspects of building
design and construction

Contact Bill Morle FCSD MFPWS
01342 843336

email: bill@a-bdesigns.co.uk

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 

                                                                                                                                                    
 

                Taxation & Accountancy services for: 
 

 Business Start Ups  Limited Companies 
 Individuals  Partnerships 

 

Call: 01737 224891             
www.cheeldwheelerandco.co.uk        

 
 

Cheeld Wheeler & Co  
                   CHARTERED CERTIFIED ACCOUNTANTS  

 

 
       
 
 

Helgaz 
Flowers
Modern & Traditional Floristry

Flowers to suit all budgets
Weddings, Funerals

and all other occasions

01342 843777
helgazflowers@gmail.com
www.helgazflowers.co.uk

Please like us on xxx   
1b Wheelers Lane, Smallfield, Surrey RH6 9PT
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his lor
dship

1 The High Street
Nutfield, Redhill,
Surrey RH1 4HH
crownvets.com 
t: 01737 822250

Opening times:
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 6.30pm
Saturday 
9am - 11.30am

Miss Nicola Williams
Mr Michael Taylor

Consultation by 
appointment

Veterinary Clinic Now OpenTreating  Your  Pets  Like  Royalty

Outwood Reflexology

Do you want to find an oasis of relaxation and 
calm in our picturesque village?

Are you looking for a way to unwind, improve 
your mood and de-stress in a peaceful 
environment, just minutes from your home?

Restore that feeling of well being, improve 
your sleep and take time for yourself

Reflexology is suitable for everyone, and 
appointments are available throughout the 
week

Vouchers available for that perfect gift!

tel: 07741 300 720       email: outwoodhome@gmail.com
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JAZZ NIGHT
with

The Sussex Jazz Kings
Lloyd Hall

Saturday 13th August 2022
Doors open 7.30 for 8.00 pm
Tickets £15 from Box Office

(Coffee and Cake included)
Pay bar available

shoestringp@gmail.com or
Caroline Durance  -  07703 342921

Lewis White Estate Agents Ltd
Somers House, Linkfield Corner, Redhill, RH1 1BB

01737 245779
email:info@lewiswhite.net

Announcing our new coverage of Outwood area
Award winning Estate Agents
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Outwood Parish Council invite you to come and visit us at the Outwood 
Village Show. Find out what we do for your community, what we have 
achieved to date and future projects. Next year all our Parish Council seats are 
up for election. Is this something you might like to take on? If you want to 
know more, please do come and find out how you can make a difference.  
This is also an opportunity to let us know if there’s something you think we 
should be doing. Just ask!  

Cost of living support 
How are you coping with the increased cost of living? 

With inflation, energy, food and fuel prices soaring, we share guidance and support which may 
help residents who are struggling financially to make ends meet. 
Residents who might be struggling to make ends meet can: 
• Can access emergency assistance www.surreycc.gov.uk/community/surrey-crisis-fund  
• Visit Surrey’s www.surreycc.gov.uk/health-and-welfare/support which is available 24/7. 
• Call the community helpline 0300 200 1008 from 9am to 5pm, Monday to Friday. 

 

Are you eligible for a grant or vouchers from Tandridge Household Support Fund? 
To help ease the financial pressure from the rising cost of living, households can either claim 
their grant, or apply for food vouchers from the Tandridge Household Support Fund Please visit 
www.tandridge.gov.uk/Benefits-and-support and follow the link headed Household Support 
Fund. There are two categories, for those over 66 or know someone who is or for those 16-65.  

 

Next meeting –  Wednesday 7th September 2022 7.30pm in the church room 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC ARE INVITED TO ATTEND THIS MEETING 

For more detailed meeting reports and any current planning applications please visit the website at 
www.outwood.org and click on Parish Council         

Litter Picking 
A huge thank you to all the villagers who have been quietly picking up litter over the 
last year. We all appreciate the difference you make to our environment. We are 
planning a team litter pick on Sunday 18th September 2-4pm to tackle the more 
peripheral verges in the Parish. Further details will be available at the Show. 

If you want to get in touch with the Parish 
Council please remember to check our contact 
details on the opposite page, so your enquiry 
doesn’t get missed 

Barking dogs  
Please consider how your 

dogs barking might be 
affecting your neighbours  
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CONTACT DETAILS

DISTRICT COUNCILLORS
Kevin Bourne		  07963 833154
Mick Gillman		  01342 893233
Colin White		  01342 893010

TANDRIDGE DISTRICT COUNCIL
General			   01883 722000
Noise, dangerous structures, 
pest control, pollution, flooding, 
tree enforcement etc.
Amenity Services		 0800 7834843
Abandoned cars, flytipping, 
graffiti or vandalism.
Rubbish collection BIFFA	 01342 837346
Removal of unwanted vehicle	 01883 732998

www.tandridge.gov.uk

SURREY COUNTY COUNCIL
General			   03456 009009
Pot Holes			  0300 200 1003
Verge Cutting		  01342 837666

www.surreycc.gov.uk

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Claire Coutinho
Email: claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons (Direct Line)	020 7219 7643
Constituency Office Oxted	 01883 715782

GATWICK AIRPORT NOISE
Automated line 		  01293 311568
Flight tracker on Gatwick Airport website

REDHILL AERODROME NOISELINE
Please copy any response received 	 01737 888123
using this Noiseline to the Parish Clerk

NATIONAL TRUST
Harewoods Estate Office	 01342 843225
Area Ranger - Eleanor Yoxhall - 07769 885991

www.nationaltrust.org.uk

LLOYD HALL
Booking Enquiries
Telephone		  07435 882640
Email: lloydhall.outwood@hotmail.co.uk
Management Committee Secretary
Jane Forbat 		  01342 842834
Email: lhmc@lloydhall.org

POLICE
Emergency Attendance 	 999
Report non-urgent incidents	 101

Crime Prevention Advice
Mark Howells

Email: mark.howells@surrey.pnn.police.uk

USEFUL NUMBERS:
PEST CONTROL (Rats, wasps etc.)
Balcombe Pest Control	 01444 811916
BIFFA Special Collections	01883 712333
                                                     (Option 2)  
Fridges, Freezers, Furniture etc.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
Meetings are held each month except August and December 

PARISH CLERK
Rodabe Rudin		  Email: parish.clerk@outwood.org       Tel: 01342 629165
			    Address: 2 Dirty Lane, Ashurst Wood, West Sussex RH19 3RY

PARISH COUNCILLORS
Mary Baldock	  Planning & National Trust         baldock.mary@googlemail.com 842358
Barry Gosling	  Planning & Lloyd Hall	                        bagosling651@gmail.com 844105
Jane Howard	  Chair - Footpaths & Bridleways  	    janeweston899@btinternet.com	 842456
Nick Wyer	  Vice Chair - Roads & Verges, Wells Field    nickwyer56@gmail.com	 841664
Rosie Yeldham	  Community Matters	                rosie.yeldham@outwood.org	 844642

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Mark Osland
Email: outwoodnw@gmail.com

PS Brooker is the Southern Sergeant  
Email: Joshua.Brooker@surrey.pnn.police.uk 

The PC's for our area are Lee Newman and 
Rowan Futter
Email: Lee.Newman@surrey.pnn.police.uk
Email: Rowan.Futter@surrey.pnn.police.uk
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Note: 315 stops (and drops off) 
anywhere in the village when hailed.  
For simplicity the times are given for 

Millers Lane.
Please make timing adjustments 

for stopping elsewhere.

OFFICE OF THE POLICE & CRIME 
COMMISSIONER FOR SURREY

OUTWOOD’S 
PUBLIC TRANSPORT

315 Cruiser Service
Times to and from Redhill, but this bus also 

goes to Dormansland via Smallfield

 Monday to Friday only
 Leaves Millers Lane		  07.48
				    10.25
				    13.50

 The 10.25 and 13.50 buses also go 
 to East Surrey Hospital via Redhill.
 Buses leave the hospital at 12.15 
 and 17.05 to return to Outwood.

 Leaves Redhill Bus Station	 09.00
				    12.25
				    17.15
	             Fridays only	 15.37

 On school days there are also 
 buses from Millers Lane at 07.45

East Surrey Rural 
Transport

ESRTP
 Bookings and information: 01883 701270
 Website: 	   www.rtp@esrtp.org.uk

Information provided by 
Outwood Parish Council E&OE

COMMUNITY 
SPEEDWATCH

Lisa Townsend 
Police and Crime Commissioner 

The public can contact the Office of the Police 
and Crime Commissioner in the following ways:

Telephone: 	01483 630 200

Email:	 SurreyPCC@surrey.police.uk

Website:	 www.surrey-pcc.gov.uk

Are you willing to take 
on the position of local 
co-ordinator held for 

many years by 
Nigel Shaw?

Please contact 
Outwood Parish Council 

for more information.

St John the Baptist, Outwood
Services and activities in August and September 

Saturday 6 August
  2-4 pm  Teas in the Churchyard 

Sunday 7 August
11 am   Morning Worship

Sunday 14 August
11 am   Morning Worship

Saturday 20 August
  2-4 pm  Teas in the Churchyard 

Sunday 21 August
11 am   Holy Communion

Sunday 28 August
11 am   Morning Worship

Sunday 4 September
  8am  Holy Communion at St Mary’s Horne 

  according to the Book of Common Prayer

11 am   Holy Communion

Sunday 11 September
11 am   Morning Worship

Sunday 18 September
11 am   Harvest Festival Holy Communion

Sunday 25 September
11 am   Holy Communion
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DIARY OF EVENTS

 OUTWOOD VILLAGE WEBSITE
www.outwood.org

The website Diary page, maintained by Outwood News, lists all village 
events (of which we are aware) taking place up to a year in advance.  

Why not take a look to avoid a clash of dates!

		

***  Events planned subject to current Government guidance.  ***
		
AUGUST
Tuesday 2nd		  WI SUMMER LUNCH 
				    12.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Saturday 6th		  TEA IN THE CHURCHYARD
				    2.00-4.00pm - St. John's Church
Saturday 13th		 SHOESTRING - "JAZZ NIGHT" (see Page 15)
		  		  7.30 for 8.00pm - Lloyd Hall
Saturday 20th		 TEA IN THE CHURCHYARD
				    2.00-4.00pm - St. John's Church

SEPTEMBER
Saturday 3rd		  OUTWOOD VILLAGE SHOW
				    + OHS SUMMER SHOW
				    1.00-4.00pm - Lloyd Hall
Tuesday 6th		  WI MEETING - "To See Ourselves..." play reading
				    2.30pm - Lloyd Hall
Wednesday 7th	 PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
				    7.30pm - Church Room, Wasp Green Lane
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LLOYD  HALL 

OUTWOOD NEWS
This space is just £140 p.a.

- only £14 per edition!

For more information and to check availability
please contact 

John Mankelow:   
01342 842764

or 
Anne Morle:

01342 843336
anne.morle@outwood.org
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DPC
Groundworks Ltd 

Contact: David Bridges

info.dpcgroundworks@gmail.com

Fully insured 
Private and commercial
General maintenance

Drainage and Klargesters
Land drains

Utility services
Earthworks and machine hire

Concrete surfaces 
Paving

Swimming pools
Extensions

General building
07969 661014Instagram : dpcgroundworks
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Please note that monthly meetings will be changing to the 1st Wednesday 
of each month from February, and from March the meetings will start at 7.30pm. 

There are no meetings in August or December.
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MARL POND
THE MARL POND IS A SPECIAL PLACE
NOW PASSED BY TRAFFIC AT A PACE

IT USED TO BE SO QUIET AND STILL
THE POND, THE COMMON AND SCOTTS MILL.

NOT EVERYONE WILL KNOW OR THINK
OF MARL POND AND THE FAMILY LINK

THIS PLACE GOES BACK IN MY PAST
MEMORIES THAT WILL LAST AND LAST.

GRANDAD, WHEN VICTORIA RULED
SKATED WHEN THE WEATHER COOLED.

IN NINTEEN TWELVE BILL BILLY WROTE
HOW STAN TOOK FRIENDS OUT IN HIS BOAT

A SWIMMING CLUB WAS STARTED UP
I THINK BY OPAL CLUTTERBUCK

MY MOTHER OFTEN SAID HOW FOND
SHE WAS OF SWIMMING IN THE POND

FISHING, SKATING, BOATING FUN
ALL THE THINGS THAT GRANDAD HAD DONE.

A BOY CALLED ROGER FISHED THERE TOO
BUT AT THE TIME I NEVER KNEW.

IN SIXTY THREE THE ICE WAS SO THICK
COULD NOT FIND WATER WITH A PICK

ALTHOUGH THE POND IS NOW HEDGED IN
AND OUTWOOD’S HISTORY IN A BIN

THIS SANCTUARY FOR BIRDS AND MICE
IS WHAT JOY WAY CALLED PARADISE.

   Footnote
	 Stanley Jupp was the last true miller of Outwood Post Mill and was my grandfather.  
	 In the early nineteen fifties granddad’s cows grazed in an orchard below Marl Pond Cottage.  	
	 After school I would let the cows out to drink in Marl Pond then walk them back to the cow 	
	 shed in the mill yard where, sitting on a three-legged stool, I would help grandad hand milk them.

How times have changed.
	 Opal Clutterbuck was the daughter of Captain Clutterbuck of the Old Cottage next to Marl Pond.
	 Sylvia Tanner, nee Jupp, was my mother.
	 Roger Ellaby is a Surrey historian and friend for over forty years.
	 The Marl Pond was frozen every winter for skating up until the late sixties.
	 In the extreme winter of sixty three the ice on the Marl Pond was over two feet thick.



24

Consultations Monday to Saturday 
9am - 7pm

24 hour care at our Redhill surgery  
by our own team of vets and nurses.

Gayton Veterinary Group
www.gayton.co.uk

Gayton House,  
40 Hatchlands Road,
Redhill, Surrey RH1 6AT

01737 761475

7 South Parade,  
Horley Row,
Horley, Surrey RH6 8BH

01293 771560

CHRIS ANDREWS 
GARDEN MAINTENANCE

CITY & GUILDS HORTICULTURE

GRASS CUTTING, 
HEDGE CUTTING,

TREE & SHRUB PRUNING,
BEDS & BORDERS WEEDED 
& MAINTAINED, PLANTING,

GENERAL CLEARING & TIDYING
ESTABLISHED 20 YEARS 

REFERENCES AND PHOTOS AVAILABLE

CALL CHRIS 
TEL. 01342 841583   

MOB. 07810 748852
4 WHITEWOOD COTTAGES, WHITEWOOD LANE, 

HORNE, RH9 8JR

PAUL RICHARDS 
UPHOLSTERY

All aspects of Upholstery 
and Re-Upholstery undertaken

Fabrics and Foams Available
Quality you CAN Afford

Traditional Workmanship by a Skilled Craftsman

All Upholstery Carried Out In Our Own Workshops

20 Years Experience
From Chairs to Chaise, Seats to Settees

Portfolio Available
Free Estimates and Advice

Trindles Farm, Plough Road, Smallfield, RH6 9JN

Phone/Fax: 01342 619277  
Mobile: 07949 510877

Paul.Richards.upholstery@gmail.com
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Outwood Horticultural Society
	 SUMMER SHOW
TOGETHER WITH THE OUTWOOD VILLAGE SHOW

SATURDAY 3RD SEPTEMBER
LLOYD HALL, BRICKFIELD ROAD, OUTWOOD

1PM – 4PM
SCHEDULES OF CLASSES AND ENTRY FORMS ARE 

DELIVERED WITH THE OUTWOOD NEWS
EXTRA SCHEDULES CAN BE REQUESTED FROM 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS
WE WELCOME ALL ENTRIES – PLEASE HAVE A GO!

WE HAVE MANY FRUIT AND VEGETABLE CLASSES, HAVE ADDED 
NEW CLASSES FOR MICHELMAS DAISY AND RUDBECKIA AS WELL 
AS OUR POPULAR COOKERY, HANDICRAFT AND PHOTOGRAPHY 

CLASSES
THE HALL WILL BE AVAILABLE 7-8PM ON FRIDAY 2ND  AND 

8.30-10AM ON SATURDAY 3RD  SEPTEMBER FOR ALL ENTRIES

A REMINDER FOR OUR PHOTOGRAPHY CLASSES
‘CELEBRATION’

‘ENERGY’
‘SEASONS’

‘PLAYTIME’ – Children’s Class
FUTURE DATE FOR DIARY

AGM/Supper Friday 25th November - Lloyd Hall tbc
Thank you to everyone for planting, sharing and smiling 

- we look forward to seeing you!
Best wishes

The OHS Team
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alex  jones 
funeral directors  

HOME VISITS  
AVAILABLE 

MONUMENTAL  
MASONARY 

BEAUTIFUL PRIVATE 
CHAPELS OF REST 

PRE-PAID  
FUNERAL PLANS 

Lingfield  
01342 832534 
1 EAST GRINSTEAD ROAD,  

LINGFIELD, RH7 6EP 

Oxted  
01883 730383 
92 STATION ROAD EAST,    

OXTED, RH8 0QA 

Edenbridge  
01732 860047 

70 HIGH STREET,           
EDENBRIDGE, TN8 5AS 

Forest Row  
01342 822399 

1 ASHDOWN COURT,  
FOREST ROW, RH18 5EZ 

A TOTALLY INDEPENDENT FAMILY CONCERN 
www.alexjonesfuneraldirectors.co.uk 
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Phone:  01342 891835 
www.belloutwood.co.uk

Very best and stay cool in this heat…
Steve

Firstly, we’d like to thank you all who supported the 
team who arranged the fundraising quiz, here at The 
Bell, for Ukrainian citisens’ who are now living in 
a much safer environment around us in Outwood.  
Nobody in my generation, I’m 52, can have 
experienced what they’ve been through and what 
their future has on the cards, so the support shown 
for them all, was fantastic.  I will just add that, if 
we have vacancies, we may be able to help them out 
with jobs, if the new laws allow it & if we can we’ll 
open our doors again for another fundraiser.  They 
do need our help. 

August Bank Holiday isn’t far away now, and 
hopefully this wonderful weather that we’ve had 
to date will continue.  For August Bank Holiday 
we’re inviting our friends who play at Wassail to 
perform their secondary act, “Eighties Music”. 
I do at least know most of the words to those, so 
do join us!
Our Head Chef, Scott Currie, and his team are 
slaving away in the heat in our kitchen producing 
some wonderful dishes.  (Have a thought for them!). 
Do ask the team about our daily changing “Specials”. 
I can’t keep up with their fresh ideas, so please pop 
in and enjoy them yourselves. 

I want to close my little snippet with more support 
for those in our community who are opening their 
doors to those from Ukraine.  It’s a terrible situation, 
being driven out of their homes, to communities 
around the world that they must find “Unusual” at 
the very least.  If we can help with events at The Bell, 
please do let us know.  We’ll do all that we can to 
play our part. 

By the time that “Outwood 
News” go to print, we will 
have held our “Shakespeare at 
The Pub” weekend at The Bell. 
It’ll have been our first year of 
arranging this and I am sure 
we’ll have learnt a lot about the 
arrangements, with plans in place 
to develop this, year on year. 

Speaking of which, we’re already 
looking to add to our Summer 
2023 season of events, with a 
“Proms at The Pub” weekend 
provisionally planned for August/
September 2023. 

If you know of a local mini-
Orchestra, with a vocalist, 
please do let us know. Our 
plan is to bring the Proms to 
Outwood in our own way. 
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk

LLOYD HALL

www.lloydhall.org

The  building offers attractive and modern 
facilities for many types of function.  

Wedding Receptions, Banquets, Private Parties 
and Dinners can be accommodated, as well as 

regular bookings by local groups and organisations. 
The Main Hall can seat over 100 while the two 

rooms of the Chilvers Suite are suitable for smaller 
meetings and clubs.

The Kitchen is well-equipped with 
commercial-quality fittings and fixtures.

All or part of the accommodation is 
available for hire at an hourly or daily rate.

For more information and to check availability 
contact the Booking Secretary:

07717 057485
enquiries@lloydhall.org
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Building and Electrical Services

‘Which’ Approved

Extension

Domestic, Commercial and Industrial Part P compliant.

Find me on ‘Trading Standards’ and ‘Which Trusted Traders’ websites 
where reputation and reliability matters.

Contact  in Outwood 

01342 844642  -  07801 519789     chris@yeloshield.co.uk

www.yeloshield.co.uk
NOTE:  Please submit copy either as finished artwork (a PDF of the correct size) or, 
if using WORD, in the simplest form.  Please avoid using text boxes.  

OUTWOOD NEWS COPY DATES
         ISSUE                         	        COPY DATE
	 October 				    16th September
	 November				    14th October			
	 December & January 2023		  18th November

WANT TO ADVERTISE IN 
OUTWOOD NEWS?

This space is just £80 p.a.- only £8 per edition!
For more information and to check availability please contact 

John Mankelow:  01342 842764
or 

Anne Morle:  01342 843336

OUTWOOD 
MATTERS

 Help is needed.
Anyone happy to 

take control of the 
Outwood Matters 

distribution 
should contact 

Caroline at 
outwoodmatters

@gmail.com
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Morr & Co
The new name for 
Morrisons Solicitors.
Morr & Co support clients on their legal journey, 
helping them plan for the future, deal with the 
unexpected and prosper through life’s ups and 
downs.

In January 2022, Morrisons Solicitors rebranded to 
Morr & Co, uniting the Morrisons Group brands across 
the region (including Morrisons Solicitors, Wheelers 
Solicitors, and Harrops & Hepburn Solicitors).

01883 723712
info@morrlaw.com

Offices  across Surrey, Hampshire & 
South West London

01883 744 020      |      we-love-plants.co.uk      |      instagram: @nichoward

DESIGNING & BUILDING MULTI-AWARD WINNING SPACES

GARDENS OPEN APRIL - SEPTEMBER

BOOKING FOR PRIVATE GROUPS & EVENTS
FOR THE NGS ON SELECTED DATES


